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County of Milwaukee
Interoffice Communication
DATE:
November 28, 2016
TO:
Sup. Theodore Lipscomb, Sr., Chairman, Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors

Sup. Peggy West, Chair, Committee on Finance and Audit

FROM:
Holly Davis, Interim Director, Department on Aging

RE:
From Interim Director, Department on Aging, requesting authorization to execute two 2017 program and service contracts between $100,000 and $300,000 to provide supportive social services and community programs serving Milwaukee County seniors age 60 or older
I respectfully request that the attached resolution be scheduled for consideration by the Committee on Finance and Audit at its meeting on December 8, 2016.

The Department contracts for a variety of supportive social services and community programs designed to sustain the independence and well-being of Milwaukee County seniors age 60 or older. The accompanying resolution authorizes the Interim Director, Department on Aging, to execute two 2017 program and service contracts between $100,000 and $300,000 to provide supportive social services and community programs serving Milwaukee County seniors age 60 or older.
Two contracts in the attached resolution involve awards to the same vendor operating the same program as in 2016.  In 2016, the value of each contract was greater than $100,000, but less under $300,000.  Specifically, the 2016 contract with Interfaith Older Adult Programs, Inc., to provide Nutrition Site Supervision Services (Multiple Sites) was $180,000, and the 2016 contract, also with Interfaith Older Adult Programs, Inc., to provide Coordination of Neighborhood Services was $271,232.  Because each single contract would be awarding to the same vendor for 2017, each contract is considered to have an aggregate value of greater than $300,000 and requires County Board approval.
All purchase of service contracts from Department on Aging require recommendation by the Milwaukee County Commission on Aging before being brought before the County Board of Supervisors and County Executive.  The Commission, at its meeting on November 11, 2016, recommended awarding the 2017 contracts included in the attached resolution.  The 2017 nutrition site supervision program is funded through allocations from the Older Americans Act of 1965, as amended.  The 2017 neighborhood outreach program is funded through a combination of the Older Americans Act, Base County Allocations (BCA), and Senior Community Services Program (SCSP) dollars.
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If you have any questions about the resolution or the report, please call me at 2-6876.
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Holly Davis, Interim Director

Milwaukee County Department on Aging
cc:
County Executive Chris Abele

Raisa Koltun (email only)
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Jill Knight

Beth Monrial Zatarski

Gary Portenier
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Attachments
